Gathering Music Highland Cathedral arr. Charles Callahan
Welcome Bronwyn Bedient
Prelude Forest Green arr. G. Lachenauver

*Call to Worship Rev. Robert Bledsoe

*Opening Hymn O Spirit of the Living God #539 UMH
*Affirmation of Faith #881 UMH
*Gloria Patri #70 UMH
*Passing of the Peace

*Hymn of Fellowship People of God on screen
Anthem Spirit of God Steve Garnaas-Holmes

(from THE FAITH WE SING)
Ensemble (8am); Chancel Choir (11am)
Donald Panton, piano; Nadia Armsworth, flute

Pastoral Prayer/Lord’s Prayer

Prayer Response Hymn He is Lord #177 UMH
Offertory Donald Panton, piano solo

*Doxology #94 UMH
Message Rev. Thom Shafer

What Do We Believe - The Apostles Creed
Part 2 of 6: We Believe in the Holy Spirit

*Closing Hymn
Spirit of God, Descend Upon My Heart #500 UMH

Reception of New Members
*Sending Forth
Postlude Air

Henry Purcell

*Congregation may stand as able.
Head Ushers: Bill Blankenship (8am); Barb Riggs (11am)

You are invited to kneel at the communion rail for prayer during the last hymn or
following the Sending Forth.

WELCOME TO WORSHIP

ANNOUNCEMENTS

If you're new here, stop by the Welcome Center in the Lobby to pick up a
weekly schedule and a Get Connected brochure. We're glad you came,
and we'd love to answer any questions you might have.

NO WEDNESDAY CLASSES
Due to a staff retreat, there will be no Pastor’s Bible Study or Wednesday

Night Live activities on September 26. All classes will resume the following
week (October 3).

FALL STUDIES AND GROUPS
It's not too late to join a Bible study or small group! Pastor Robert's next
study, The Sacred Enneagram by Christopher L. Heuertz, begins October
3. Pick up a Get Connected brochure at the Welcome Center to learn
more about this and other groups and studies.

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN
The first meeting of this group’s new season will be held in the Chapel
Parlor at 1 pm on Tuesday, October 9. United Methodist Women will cele-
brate 150 years of service, loving and giving in 2019. All women are
welcome to come and join in this wonderful milestone.

COFFEE HOSTS
For the remainder of the year, different ministries and groups around the
church will serve and maintain our coffee station on Sundays in service to
the congregation. During the month of September we thank our Global
Missions team for serving. Stop by the coffee area to see photos of some
of our past mission trips; our next trip to El Salvador is next month!

MEMBER DIRECTORY
The 2018 member directories are available for pickup! All families photo-
graphed in 2017 and 2018 are invited to pick up a copy at the Welcome
Center. There will be dates available this winter to have your picture taken
for inclusion in next year’s edition.

SALTY SERVANTS
A Salty Servant is someone who joins Jesus in service fo persons outside
their congregation for at least one hour during the previous week in one of
four ways: Hands-on mercy ministry alleviating the suffering of others;
justice ministry addressing systems that cause suffering; earth-care as a
steward of God's creation, or relationship building to ease the emotional
or spiritual needs of others. The idea of the salty servant comes from
Matthew 5:13, and congregations in the Florida United Methodist
Conference are asked to track their salty servants. Each week that you
serve in one of these areas, please place one of the Salty Service cards in
the clay pots as you leave the Sanctuary.

Worship 8am-129; 9:30am-278; 11am-279; LS-175 Total: 861
Adult Sunday School-31; Adult Weekday-104
WNL-20; JAM-34; Salty Service-71

THE APOSTLES’ CREED
Our current sermon series focuses on the Apostles’ Creed. Powerful
answers to many of our complicated questions are contained in this early
statement of foundational Christian beliefs. We still have copies of Rev.
Adam Hamilton’s book Creed: What Christians Believe and Why for
those that would like to have additional reading material on the Apostles’
Creed. Books are available for $15 at the Welcome Center; please make
checks payable to Cypress Lake UMC.

MUSIC REHEARSALS RESUME
The Chancel Choir welcomes new participants; there are no auditions.
Rehearsals are every Thursday from 7-8:30 pm in the Choral Rehearsal
Room in the Sanctuary, and the choir sings every Sunday at the 11 am
service. The Cypress Ringers Handbell Choir rehearses on Mondays at
5:45 pm; we are seeking new and substitute ringers. For more
information please contact Karen Shafer, Director of Traditional Music &
Worship, at kshafer@cypresslakeumc.com.

CHRISTMAS CANTATA
Rehearsals for the Chancel Choir’s presentation of their Christmas music
with a chamber orchestra will begin Thursday, October 11 from 6-7 pm
in the Choral Rehearsal room. All singers are welcome to join. The
Christmas Cantata will be presented on Sunday, December 9 at both the
8 & 11 am services, with a dress rehearsal on Saturday, December 8.

COFFEE CONNECTION
The family ministry team invites younger adults to a time of connection on
the last Sunday of each month. Drop in the Fellowship Hall between
10:25 and 10:55 am for coffee, juice, and donuts. Singles and couples,
parents and those without kids, all younger adults are welcome each
month to make new friends or catch up over a hot beverage!

OUR PRAYER CONCERNS
Please email or call the church office if you would like to add a name to

Our Praier Concerns listed below. The names will remain on the list for
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